TOWN OF LISBON

BOARD MEETING

FEBRUARY 12, 2014
LISBON TOWN HALL

Present: 


Supervisor James Armstrong



Councilmember Nathanael Putney

Town Clerk Donna McBath



Councilmember Gary Jarvis
Attorney Charles Nash, Esq., 



 Councilmember Robert McNeil
Highway Superintendent Timothy Dow 



Financial Advisor William Dashnaw



Absent:  Councilmember Susan Duffy
Guest: Mark Akins, Legislator, Randy Teele and Tim Burley

1.
Meeting Called to Order for the Town Board Meeting 

Supervisor James Armstrong called the meeting to order at 6:35 PM.

2. Pledge Allegiance


3.
Minutes Approvals for January 8, 2014
Correction - Item 16 – Executive Session – State Lawsuit – 844 discussing issues of Town equipment quotes.
Councilmember McNeil made a motion, seconded by Councilmember Jarvis to approve the meeting minutes of January 8, 2014 with corrections. Ayes – 4
Nays – 0

4.
Town Clerk Report January 2014
Councilmember Putney made a motion, seconded by Councilmember McNeil to approve the Town Clerk’s Report for January 2014.


Ayes –
4
Nays – 0

a. Town Clerk McBath informed the board that she will be going to NYS Town Clerk’s Association Conference the end of April. She also informed the board that she had applied for two scholarships to help with expenses.

5.  Approval of Town Justice Reports January 2014
Councilmember McNeil made a motion, seconded by Councilmember Putney to accept the Justice Reports for January 2014.




Ayes – 4
Nays – 0 


6.
Approval of Abstracts

	a.  General
	$16,992.82

	b.  Highway
	$25,356.69

	c.  Water
	$463.62

	d.  Sewer
	$3,578.91

	
	

	Total
	$46,392.04


Councilmember McNeil made a motion, seconded by Councilmember Jarvis to approve the abstracts to be paid.




Ayes – 4
Nays – 0
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7. 
Highway Superintendent’s Report
Councilmember Jarvis asked why the highway department wasn’t removing the docks from the river at the beach/campground boat launch instead of paying to have it done. Highway Superintendent Dow stated he was going to do it, but when the contractor was there to remove the docks the Highway Department was not able to be there to see how it was done, but planned on installing the docks this year.

Highway Superintendent Dow asked what was going to happen since the purchase of the backhoe was canceled.  Much discussion was held.  Councilmember McNeil stated that the town should not take money out of the CHIP’s fund to purchase the backhoe as he felt that the roads needed to be repaired or repaved more than purchasing a new backhoe. Therefore purchasing a new backhoe will be put on hold for this year.

8.
Code Enforcement Officer – Chris Sherwin – Resignation
Code Enforcement Officer Chris Sherwin gave Supervisor Armstong his resignation from his position as Code Enforcement Officer effective February 19, 2014. It was asked if Mr. Sherwin if he would return to help interview candidates for the position and help train if needed.  Mr. Sherwin informed the board that he would help interview and train as needed.
Councilmember Jarvis made a motion, seconded by Councilmember McNeil to accept the resignation from Code Enforcement Officer Sherwin.










Ayes – 3
Nays – 1

9.
Code Enforcement Officer Advertising
Discussion was held concerning the advertisement for the Code Enforcement Officer.  Councilmembers Jarvis and McNeil would contact the SLC Human Resource Office to see what needed to be done.   
Councilmember Jarvis made a motion, seconded by Councilmember McNeil to table the Code Enforcement Officer Position for advertising until they can get more information, and then schedule a special meeting to discuss this matter.
Ayes – 4
Nays – 0

10.
Report from Legislator Mark Akins.
Legislator Akins asked the Town of Lisbon for a resolution to deny State of New York, Authorization to St Lawrence County’s name, its seal, letterhead or the seal of the St. Lawrence County Sheriff or the St. Lawrence County Clerk on any documents, materials, correspondence or website, associated with the implementation or enforcement of the provisions of the NY Safe Act.
Councilmember Jarvis made a motion, seconded by Councilmember McNeil to approve Resolution # 4 as stated.
(See Attachment # 1)


Ayes – 4
Nays - 0
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11.
Report from all Liaisons for committees


A.
Planning Board – Given by Councilmember McNeil - December 9, 2013 and January 13, 2014 report – attachment 2 & 3. Councilmember McNeil and Duffy were absent for the January meeting. Councilmember McNeil stated that he was informed that Rhonda Roethel was there to discuss with the Planning Board the turbine power project.  





B.
Campground – Closed for the Season


Discussion was held concerning the Campground Director’s job description.


C.
Homecoming – Supervisor Armstrong stated that the Homecoming Committee is meeting and working on 2014 festivities.


D.
Museum – Closed for the Season 


E.
Recreation Committee– Councilmember Putney gave a report on the Recreation Committee


F.
Animal Control – Sue Siedlecki – January report – attachment # 4.

12.
Old Business




A.
Repointing the Library 




Town Clerk McBath gave a letter from Jerry Peck, from Aubertine & Currier on a quote cost regarding the cost for repointing the Library.  The board commented on a statement in the letter stating that these estimates are all based on the project being constructed with non-prevailing wage rate labor.  The board member asked for Town Clerk McBath to contact Mr. Peck and inform him that it has to be with prevailing wages.  She was also asked if Mr. Peck would fill out the application for the grant the best he could and return it back to her as soon as possible.

13. New Business – 

A.
The 169th N.Y. Infantry Regiment
Town Clerk McBath stated that Steven Wiezbicki, from downstate, is writing a book concerning the Civil War.  He has asked for a list of the men from the 169th N.Y. Infantry Regiment.  She informed the board that the historian has a book that was given to her from the previous Town Clerk that has these names in it.  Town Clerk stated that she had contacted Historian Nancy LaFaver and was informed that she did not have such a book.  Councilmember Putney stated that he would contact Ms. LaFaver concerning the book.

B.
Lease agreement with Correction Facility



It was asked that the Town Clerk forward the lease to the Correction Facility.

14.
Recognition of Guest


A.
Tim Burley – CZAE – Regional Water Project
Mr. Burley spoke on the feasibility assessment for new water district Town of Oswegatchie, Town of Lisbon and Village of Heuvelton. He suggested that a survey be sent out to the people that live within the district of Lisbon to see if they are still interested on having public water.

Councilmember Putney made a motion, seconded by Councilmember Jarvis to have Mr. Burley send out surveys to the residences that are within this survey.









Ayes – 4
Nays – 0



B.
Randy Teele – No comments
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15.
Executive Session – 
Councilmember Jarvis made a motion, seconded by Councilmember McNeil to go into executive session for negotiation for bank property and Mahlon Clements law suit at 9:24 PM.











Ayes – 4
Nays – 0

At 9:54 Councilmember McNeil left due to conflict of interest concerning the Mahlon Clements law suit.

Councilmember Jarvis made a motion, seconded by Councilmember Putney to return to the regular meeting at 10:10 PM.




Ayes – 4
Nays - 0


15.
Adjournment
Councilmember Jarvis made a motion, seconded by Supervisor Armstrong to adjourn the meeting at 10:10 PM.





Ayes – 4
Nays – 0 

Respectfully Submitted,

Donna McBath, 

Town Clerk
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Attachment # 1

TOWN OF LISBON

TOWN HALL

BOX 98

LISBON, NEW YORK 13658

315-393-0410 Town Supervisor

315-393-5988 Town Clerk

Website – www.lisbonny.net

Town Supervisor – James Armstrong


Town Councilmember – Nathanael Putney

Town Clerk - Donna McBath



Town Councilmember – Susan Duffy - Absent

Highway Superintendent – Timothy Dow

Town Councilmember – Gary Jarvis

Attorney – Charles Nash, Esq.


Town Councilmember – Robert McNeil

RESOLUTION # 4 of 2014

February 12, 2014

        RESOLUTION DENYING THE STATE OF NEW YORK, AUTHORIZATION TO USE ST. LAWRENCE COUNTY’S  NAME, ITS SEAL, LETTERHEAD OR THE SEAL OF THE ST. LAWRENCE COUNTY SHERIFF OR THE ST. LAWRENCE COUNTY CLERK ON ANY DOCUMENTS, MATERIALS, CORRESPONDENCE OR WEBSITE,  ASSOCIATED WITH THE IMPLEMENTATION OR ENFORCEMENT OF THE PROVISIONS OF THE NY SAFE ACT.

By Mr. Lightfoot, Legislator District 3

WHEREAS, the State of  New York, on January 15, 2013, under the guise of a message of necessity from  Governor Andrew Cuomo which skirted the required three day waiting period, passed the NY SAFE Act, which amended several provisions of New York State law dealing with firearms, ammunition  and licensing, and

WHEREAS, many of the residents of St. Lawrence County, who have a long tradition of safe and proper handling and use of firearms and who are keenly aware of their second amendment rights, are rightfully concerned with the adoption of the NY SAFE Act, the methods used to adopt it and their lack of opportunity to voice their opposition to the Act, and

WHEREAS,  on March 4, 2013, the St. Lawrence County Board of Legislators, in response to those concerns, passed a resolution opposing the provisions of the NY SAFE Act and the manner in which it was enacted and urged that it be replaced with a bill that does not infringe upon the rights of law abiding citizens , and

WHEREAS, the authority to direct and implement a number of the provisions of the NY SAFE Act has been delegated exclusively to the New York State Police, but leaves the burden and responsibility for collecting and reporting of required information, to the respective County Clerks, necessitating the use of county funded assets and effectively placing another unfunded mandate on the backs of the counties, and
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Resolution # 4
February 12, 2014
WHEREAS,   the New York State Police have expressed interest in utilizing the seals of the State’s counties on their website and on pistol permit recertification documents sent to current permit holders, which would have the effect of implying that those documents were created and distributed by the counties wherein those recipients reside, and

WHEREAS,   the New York State County Clerks Association, the New York State Sheriffs Association and the New York State Association of Counties (NYSAC), have all voiced their support against and promote the denial of, permission for the State of New York and the New York State Police to use the Seals of the counties, their letterhead and their names for the purpose of corresponding or communicating in any way, with permitted gun owners for any purpose associated with the NY SAFE Act, and

WHEREAS, the County Clerk and the Sheriff of St. Lawrence County, have voiced their disapproval of the provisions of the NY SAFE Act and support the denial of permission for the State of New York to use the seals of the County of St. Lawrence, or the seals of their respective departments on ANY correspondence directed to licensed gun owners, and

WHEREAS, the federal court in the western New York district has recently held that the provision of the SAFE Act relating to magazine capacity is arbitrary and capricious and as a result, is unconstitutional, bringing into question the constitutionality of other provisions of the Act, and

NOW, THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, that the St. Lawrence County Legislature does hereby deny the State of New York or ANY of its Departments or Agencies, the use of the Seal of the County of St. Lawrence nor the use of the seal of the Sheriff or the seal of the County Clerk on ANY correspondence that is directed to licensed gun owners, relative to the provision of the NY SAFE Act, and

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED,  that copies of this Resolution be forwarded to Governor Andrew Cuomo, to Senator Patty Ritchie, Senator Joseph Griffo, Senator Elizabeth Little, Assemblyman Kenneth Blankenbush, Assemblywoman Addie Russell, Assemblyman Marc Butler, Assemblywoman Janet Duprey, Superintendent of State Police Joseph D’Amico and the Boards of each county in the State of New York.

_______________________________
Donna D. McBath

Lisbon Town Clerk
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Attachment # 2
Town of Lisbon Planning Board Meeting:  December 19, 2013

Present:  Glenn Harris, Mark Hyde, Steve Wallace (Chair), Will Wheeler, Gary Jarvis (town board liaison), 
Absent:  Steve Jemison, Bill Leary, Chris Sherwin (Code Enforcement Official), Susan Duffy (town board liaison) 
Guest:  Karl Kanzenbach

Meeting called to order at 7:05 p.m.

Minutes for the meeting of November 11, 2013 were approved as submitted.

New Business:


None

  Old Business:

1.  The site plan application by Karl Kanzenbach for an automotive repair shop on the Ross Road was approved on condition that any future signage complies with specifications in the site plan review law.

2. The site plan application by Jay Livingston remains tabled pending a detailed sketch plan showing the location of the lot for automotive repair, as well as set-backs from the road and other buildings.  It was recommended that Mr. Livingston attend the next meeting of the Planning Board to answer any questions.

3. Steve received a call from a State DOT representative saying the sawmill operated by Jonas Miller is located on a state right-of-way adjacent to Route 68.  Steve will contact Chris to discuss having Mr. Miller move his activity.

4. The site plan application by Ryan and Melissa Amo remains tabled until completion of the SEQR process for unlisted actions.

Meeting adjourned at 7:45 p.m.

                                    Respectfully submitted,

Glenn Harris, Recorder 
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Attachment # 3  

Town of Lisbon Planning Board Meeting:  January 13, 2014

Present:  Glenn Harris, Mark Hyde, Steven Jemison, Steve Wallace (Chair), Will Wheeler, Bob McNeil (town board liaison), Susan Duffy (town board liaison) 
Absent:  Bill Leary, Chris Sherwin (Code Enforcement Official) 
Meeting called to order at 7:00 p.m.

Minutes for the meeting of December 9, 2014 were approved with the possible correction noted under item # 1 of Old Business below.

New Business:

1. The following were elected as officers for 2014:


Steve Wallace, chair


Will Wheeler, vice-chair


Steve Jemison, secretary

2. Susan asked if the restaurant at the Iroquois Farm had applied for a permit as a new land-use under the site plan review law.

  Old Business:

1. Steve Jemison asked if the location where Jonas Miller is operating his sawmill is a state-owned right-of-way, as indicated in the December minutes, or state-owned land.  If state-owned land, then the minutes for December are accepted as amended to indicate such.

2. The site plan application by Jay Livingston for an automotive repair shop has been withdrawn by Mr. Livingston.

3. The site plan application by Ryan and Melissa Amo remains tabled until completion of the SEQR process for unlisted actions.

Meeting adjourned at 7:35 p.m.

                                    Respectfully submitted,

Glenn Harris, Recorder 
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Animal Control report January 2014 






Attachment # 4
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